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Staff's Brief Regarding Scope of Case

COMES NOW the Staff of the Missouri Public Service Commission and for its brief states:


At the prehearing conference, the regulatory law judge directed the parties to file briefs in response to three questions.

Question 1:
What is the appropriate scope of this case?  Should the scope be limited to a review of the unbundled network elements that were at issue in Case No. TO-2002-222, or should it also include all pricing issues that are not part of Case Nos. TO-2001-438, TO-2001-439 and TO-2001-440?  Are there any additional issues that should be included?

     Staff Response:
Staff believes this case is the appropriate vehicle for the review of all UNE rates and issues that have not been previously addressed during Case Nos. TO-2001-438, 439, or 440.  The Staff notes that the UNE rates set in Case No. TO-97-40 are based on data that is now at least five years old.

Question 2:
Should a working group be established?  If so, give guidance on the group’s purpose.

Staff Response:  
Staff believes that a working group should be established.  Issues surrounding UNE rate setting are extremely complex in nature.  A working group would allow the parties’ costing and technical representatives a forum to thoroughly discuss the proposed cost studies and understand the models used, in an effort to eliminate any unnecessary issues for the Commission’s determination.  A working group would allow the parties to discuss disagreements and to eliminate confusion.  From the Staff’s perspective, it would be very beneficial to allow the parties to get up to speed on the issues that will need to be addressed in the hearing.  Such a process will effectively lead to a more efficient hearing, as unnecessary issues will be eliminated prior to the filing of testimony.  The purpose of the working group should be to allow for a full and fair workshop on the various issues surrounding the costing of relevant UNEs in an effort to reduce the burden the proceeding would place on the Commission’s and the parties’ valuable time and scarce resources.  The working group would also serve as a means to begin developing a uniform decision point issues list for all parties to address in testimony.

Question 3:
How should the results of this case be used?  Should the case be used only as a benchmark for future proceedings?


Staff Response:
The Staff believes that this case should be used to develop rates that will be deemed correct for future proceedings, absent a finding of changed circumstances.  Tremendous work is required to investigate all of the issues surrounding the setting of UNE rates.  The more detailed the investigation, the more accurate the rates would be.  Staff believes that the instant case can be used to thoroughly investigate the issues without the burden of very strict timelines.  


WHEREFORE, the Staff requests the Commission to adopt its responses.
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